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The Corporation of the Town of 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

On November 10, 2017 @ 3:30 PM 
At Emergency Services Building – 340 Herbert St 

Item Title/Description 

1 CALL MEETING TO ORDER 

2 DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST & GENERAL NATURE THEREOF 

3 PUBLIC QUESTION/COMMENT (only addressing reports on the agenda) 

4 UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Brenda Guy, Community Development Manager 

CD-2017-15 – Town Hall Addition – Award of Tender 

5 CONFIRMATION BY-LAW 

By-law 2017-096 – Confirm the proceedings of Council for the meeting held on November 10, 2017. 
(3 Readings) 

6 ADJOURNMENT 
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Council Report – CD-2017-15 
 


Council Date: November 10, 2017      ☐         IN CAMERA 


Subject:  Town Hall Addition - Award of Tender  


Author:  Brenda Guy, Community Development Manager  ☒        OPEN COUNCIL 


 
RECOMMENDATION: 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF GANANOQUE HEREBY AUTHORIZES THE 
ARCHITECT TO NEGOTIATE WITH CUPIDO CONSTRUCTION LTD TO REDUCE THE PRICE OF THE 
CONSTRUCTION OF THE TOWN HALL ADDITION AND BRING BACK A REPORT TO THE DECEMBER 5, 
2017 COUNCIL MEETING FOR CONSIDERATION, AS PRESENTED IN COUNCIL REPORT CD-2017-15. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN COMMENTS: 
Sector 6 – Governance - Strategic Initiative #4 – Town Council will ensure openness and transparency 
in its operations. Action G) Explore options to bring Council Chambers back to Town Hall.   
Sector 3 – Financial Sustainability – Strategic Initiative #1 – Ensure that Gananoque is and remains 
an affordable place to do business and raise a family.   
 
BACKGROUND: 
Bylaw 2015-015 being the 2015 Capital Budget received third reading on March 3, 2015.  The budget 
included funds to retain an architectural firm for an addition to the Town Hall.  As a result of the 
request for proposals, +VG Architects were retained under Bylaw 2016-017. 
 
Bylaw 2017-005 being the 2017 Capital Budget received third reading on February 2, 2017 approving 
$1M for 2017 and identifying $1.5M for 2018.  
 
A call for Pre-qualification of General Contractors was issued on August 18, 2017 with a closing of 
September 1, 2017.  The Town Hall Addition project was identified as an addition to construct a new 
9,106 square foot, 2-storey addition to the rear of the existing designated heritage building (7,599 
square foot). The project also includes renovations to the interior of the existing building, along with 
minor restoration work to the exterior of the building. 
 
General Contractors interested in being pre-qualified to bid the work were required to address the 
following as their submission: 


• Completed CCDC Document No. 11 
• Resumes of all persons involved in the management of this project 
• Letter from a nationally recognized Surety Company stating total bonding limit, current 


bonding committed, and confirming availability of required bonding for this project - 50% 
Performance Bond and 50% Labour and Material Payment Bond as well as a 10% Bid Bond. 


• Letter authorizing HWDSB to obtain financial information from Institutions on the applicant 
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• Written confirmation that all Health and Safety policies will be followed for the duration of the 
project and a detailed description of Contractor’s policies. 


• References from current and completed projects. 
• Submissions of most recent forms CAD-7 Calculations Profile issued by the WSIB 
• Letter from the applicants Insurance Company stating liability coverage 


 
Eleven general contracting firms submitted proposals.  A total of five firms were selected for 
prequalification by +VG Architects and were extended an invitation to bid on the Tender. 
 
Tenders were issued on October 20, 2017 with a deadline of November 3, 2017.  An addendum was 
issued to extend the deadline to November 9, 2017 at 4:00pm.  Tenders were opened immediately 
thereafter.  Three submissions were received as per below.  
 
The tender submissions came in over budget.  It is recommended that the Architect be authorized to 
negotiate with the lowest bidder (Cupido Construction Ltd.) to reduce the cost of the project and bring 
back a report to the December 5, 2017 Council meeting for consideration.  
 
INFORMATION/DISCUSSION: 
The following bids were received, and are as follows: 


Bidder Town Hall Addition 
Proposal Price (excluding HST) 


Frecon Construction Ltd No Bid 
Cupido Construction Ltd $3,400,000 (excluding HST) 
Bradford Construction Ltd $3,680,000 (excluding HST) 
ASCO Construction Ltd $3,452,000 (excluding HST) 
Peak Engineering and Construction No Bid 


 
APPLICABLE POLICY/LEGISLATION: 
Procurement By-law No. 2015-087, Bylaw 2017-005 Capital Budget and Forecast 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:   
Council approved a budget of $1,500,000 in 2017, and projected a budget of $1,000,000 for 2018 for 
a combined total of $2,500,000.   The funds for this project are to be decided by Council, whether 
borrowed, drawn from capital reserves, or a combination of both, near project completion.   
 
CONSULTATIONS:  
Town Hall Steering Working Group 
Melanie Kirkby, Treasurer 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  
None 
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___________________________________ 
Brenda Guy, Community Development Manager 
  
___________________________________ 
Melanie Kirkby, Treasurer 


Certifies that unless otherwise provided for in this report the funds are contained within the approved Budgets 
and that the financial transactions are in compliance with Council’s own policies and guidelines and the Municipal 
Act and regulations. 


 
___________________________________ 
Shellee Fournier, CAO 
 





		Council Report – CD-2017-15

		Council Date: November 10, 2017      ☐         IN CAMERA

		Recommendation:

		Background:

		Information/Discussion:

		financial considerations:

		consultations:

		Town Hall Steering Working Group

		Melanie Kirkby, Treasurer

		ATTACHMENTS:



lrobinson
File Attachment
Council-CD-2017-15 - Town Hall Addition - Award of Tender.pdf


